
 

 

      

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Dear Prouille Families 
 

Welcome back to all our existing Prouille 
families and all new families starting at Prouille 
in 2023! 
 

Unless there is something I am unaware of, it 
has been a very smooth start to the year 
including our brand new Kindy students who 
started on Thursday - what a lovely group of 
children and parents. Thank you so much for 
working with us to make this a positive 
experience for all concerned. 
 

I am sure you are all aware that we also have 
a brand new Parish Priest at our school parish 
of Holy Name Wahroonga. I had the privilege 
of meeting Fr. Kelvin last week when he had 
just started and am excited to work together 
with him throughout the coming years. Fr. 
Kelvin brings with him a wealth of knowledge 
and experience as a Parish Priest attached to 
a school community. We look forward to seeing 
him around the school and joining in with 
school masses and liturgies when he has a 
chance to settle in. 
 

This Newsletter has a lot of information about 
school business and I thank you for taking the 
time to read it. We will always send reminders 
for specific events through Compass as well. 
Last year many parents commented that they 
liked the “Term Events” table at the back of the 
Newsletter which gave them an idea of some of 
the events already planned. We will continue 
with this throughout 2023. Please remember 
that it will be continually updated and added to 
each Newsletter over the coming weeks, the 
Google Calendar attached to our website will 
also be updated to reflect this table. 
 

Proverbs 3:5-6 states it most beautifully and 
simply when it says  

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart” 
You have also placed your trust in us and we 
look forward to working with you this year no 
matter what your journey may bring. 
 

God bless. 
Genevieve Smith 
PINCIPAL 
 
 

 
Following feedback from last year, we are 
going to be holding our beginning of the year 
Parent Information Nights in a slightly different 
way this year 
 

On Tuesday 14th February we will run two 
sessions.  
 

Parents of children in Years 1, 2 and 3 will 
be invited to attend all together at 5.30pm. 
Years 1, 2 and 3 teachers will present the 
school business items that are the same for all 
the grades and provide a class specific 
handout with other information that relates to 
that grade only. 
 

At 6.15pm on the same night, parents of 
children in Years 4, 5 and 6 will meet together 
with the Year 4, 5 and 6 teachers with the same 
format.  
 

If you are unable to attend all presentations, 
handouts will be sent out on Compass after the 
night. 
 

THE KINDERGARTEN INFORMATION 
NIGHT WILL BE HELD SEPERATELY WITH 
A DATE AND TIME TO BE ANNOUNCED. 
 

Information about the format and the venue will 
be sent out again closer to the date as a 
reminder.  
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The Swimming Carnival to be held at Hornsby 
Aquatic Centre is fast approaching. Parents 
with children in Year 2 to 6 would have received 
the Compass permissions post with details. We 
are very excited that for the first time in 2 years, 
parents/spectators will be able to join us.  
 

For those of you who haven’t been to a school 
swimming carnival and those that have, please 
note that it may run slightly differently from 
years gone by as the staff have changed. 
Parents and spectators are asked to always 
remain on the other side of the pool due to 
Safeguarding Procedures and safety.  
 

The Aquatic Centre canteen WILL NOT BE 
OPEN TO STUDENTS OR PARENTS TO 
PURCHACE ITEMS FOR STUDENTS 
DURING THE CARNIVAL. 
 

When the carnival is over, children who are not 
coming back to school or children that have 
completed their events and are signed out by a 
parent, can do as they wish. However, during 
official school time, we ask that children eat 
their own food which they bring from home. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

At the beginning of every year the P & F collate 
a class list of parent and student details. This is 
voluntarily provided by families who would like 
to share their details for class social functions. 
Please click on the following link to fill out the 
form if you would like to be included. This is a 
great way to strengthen social ties for your 
children and family within the Prouille 
Community. Please use the LINK HERE to fill 
out the form with your details. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent helpers will start in classes in Week 5. 
Any parent wanting to help in the classroom will 
need to complete an updated Child Protection 
mini workshop with Genevieve before signing 
up to receive the timetable. Information about 
this will be sent via Compass. 

Please note that our whole school regular sport 
day with Got Game is on Tuesday and the class 
sports day is as follows.  
 

Year 6   -  Monday 
Year 5   -  Friday 
4 Kookaburra  -  Thursday 
4 Dingo  -  Friday 
Year 3  - Friday 
Year 2  - Friday 
Year 1  - Friday 
Kindy  - Friday  
 

Students wear their sports uniform on Tuesday 
and their class sport day: 

We have tentatively booked our Opening 
School Mass and Leadership Induction 
Ceremony on Monday 20th February at 
12.00pm at Holy Name Parish Church. We are 
awaiting confirmation from the Parish Office 
and will let you know as soon as it is confirmed. 

School Assemblies will be held every Friday at 
2.15pm. Parents and friends are welcome to 
attend. The first whole school assembly will be 
held on Friday 17th February (Week 3). We will 
send out a reminder on Compass that week. 
There will be no assembly this week or the 
next. 

 

Swimming Carnival 

Monday 13th February  

Year 2 – 6 only 

 

School Mass &  

Leadership Induction Ceremony 

 

P&F Class Parent Lists 

 

Sports (Got Game ) and 

Class Sport Days 

 

Classroom Parent Helpers 

 

Whole School Assembly 

https://forms.gle/qFj5A42cWysbEVMw9


 

 

Please be mindful of our student’s safety, our 
neighbours and surrounding traffic during drop 
off and pick up times. 
 

Please do not double park, do not do U-turns 
across the street in front of the school or run 
between the cars either by yourself or with a 
child. Remember the drive through pick up 
zone in the afternoon is for drive through only 
and parents do not get out of the car and 
children only enter through the passenger side. 
 

Please always use the Pedestrian Crossing 
regardless of where you have parked. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

As communicated last year, NAPLAN for Years 
3 and Year 5 will take place in Term 1 to allow 
teachers and schools to use the data to inform 
the direction of teaching for the full school year. 
Parents in Year 3 and 5 will receive separate 
communication via Compass next week to 
outline the processes. 

Next week we will discuss the School Choir 
sign-up and try-outs for all students in Grades 
2 to 6 who may be interested to join for 2023. 
Class teachers will remind students how to 
sign-up and Choir will begin in Week 3. We are 
delighted to get this up and running again!  

Please find attached at the back of this 
Newsletter a leaflet from Holy Name Parish that 
outlines the Sacramental Program for 2023. 
This will also be sent out directly to relevant 
families. 

We are delighted to congratulate the Nardi 
Family (Isis in Year 5) and the Rabbit Family 
(Connor in Year 1) on the arrival of their newest 
members of the family in January this year. We 
can’t wait to meet them… (or at least some 
photos please!!!!)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hornsby Shire Council are running some 
excellent and timely seminars and workshops 
for parents regarding anxiety over the coming 
weeks. Please see the flyers at the back of the 
Newsletter for dates and booking details. 

Mrs. Neilson will commence the Writer’s Club 
on Wednesday 8th February (Week 2). A 
separate note will be sent home to these 
families. 

Chess classes start back up on Thursday 9th 
February (Week 2) at 11.00 to 11.30am. 
Please see attached flyer for details. 

Please click on the links below to view 
information on Prouille school bus services for 
2023   

• where to find your school timetable - 

http://www.transdev.com.au/sydney-school-

bus-timetables/ 

• the Student Code of Conduct while travelling 

on bus services - Student Code of Conduct 

when travelling | transportnsw.info  

• our 2023 School Bus Information Guide for 

Parents, Guardians and Students - school-

bus-information-guide-2023-2.pdf 

(transdev.com.au) 

 

Parking and Drop Off/Pick Up 

NAPLAN- 15/3 to 27/3 

School Choir 

2023 Sacramental Program 

 

Congratulations!! 

Anxiety in Children Workshops 

Writer’s Workshop 

Sydney Academy of Chess 

Transdev School Bus Information 

http://www.transdev.com.au/sydney-school-bus-timetables/
http://www.transdev.com.au/sydney-school-bus-timetables/
https://transportnsw.info/student-code-conduct#:~:text=The%20Student%20Code%20of%20Conduct,and%20that%20of%20other%20passengers.
https://transportnsw.info/student-code-conduct#:~:text=The%20Student%20Code%20of%20Conduct,and%20that%20of%20other%20passengers.
https://www.transdev.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2022/11/school-bus-information-guide-2023-2.pdf
https://www.transdev.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2022/11/school-bus-information-guide-2023-2.pdf
https://www.transdev.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/4/2022/11/school-bus-information-guide-2023-2.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


